


IBA took a proactive approach by developing implementation plans to ensure the organisation was compliant 
with the changes introduced by the PGPA Act and it would use them to drive business improvements. For 
example, IBA worked to steadily improve its performance management framework to focus on measurement 
of economic outcomes for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, which is reflected in IBA’s latest 
corporate plan for 2017-18. This allows more comprehensive measurement and reporting on indicators such 
as Indigenous employment and procurement outcomes supported by IBA’s activities.  

Supporting implementation 

IBA is pleased to acknowledge the support provided by the Department of Finance in the rollout of the PGPA 
Act over the past three years. This was a continuation of the better practice consultation undertaken 
throughout the development of the new resource management framework. Comprehensive guidance material 
is readily accessible and kept up to date, as well as there being opportunities to share better practice. 

In conclusion, IBA is supportive of the principles-based nature of the legislation, where detailed processes for 
implementation are rightly left with entities, with appropriate oversight and standards applied consistently 
across all Commonwealth entities. It is important there is a period of consolidation and targeted consultation 
with statutory authorities is continued. Based on experience, IBA considers this provides a safeguard for 
ensuring the ongoing implementation of the PGPA Act, or any proposed changes, does not produce 
unintended impacts on the ability of statutory authorities to efficiently perform their duties.   

Yours sincerely 

Rajiv Viswanathan 
Chief Executive Officer 




